December 16, 1948.

Mr. E. M. Hilton
Executive Secretary
Mr. J. C. Penney
330 West 34th Street
New York City 1, N. Y.

Dear Mr. Hilton:

In compliance with your request of December 13, I am enclosing the negative of a picture taken of Mr. Penney at the time of his visit in Fort Worth recently. Inasmuch as there are two of these negatives in our files, if, after you have finished, you want to return it we will be glad to have it back in our files. Naturally, we are delighted that Mrs. Penney is happy with the picture.

With best wishes,

Yours very truly,

Secretary to A. G. Carter

KD:mm

Encl.